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Hampshire County Council has identified Forest Lodg e Farm (Highlighted 
above) as one of their preferred sites for the extr action of sand and gravel 
as part of their proposed Minerals Plan. The plan i s currently out for 
consultation with the closing date for comments bei ng the 12 December 
2007.  The Parish Council is totally against the us e of the site and is 
campaigning to stop its inclusion in the County Cou ncils Minerals plan. 
Overleaf are details of the our objections and deta ils on how you can get 
your voice heard as part of the consultation exercise  
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The site is adjacent to a large urban area and the use of the site will have a very significant and negative 
impact on the residents’ quality of life due to the noise & dust etc resulting from the extraction as well as 
the subsequent smells, noise and dust when used as a landfill site.  
 
Access would have to be onto the main Hythe to Fawley road and this would significantly increase the 
traffic on what is already a very busy road. In addition it is proposed to make part of this road into a 
dedicated cycleway and additional heavy gravel or rubbish vehicles could seriously affect this proposal. 
 
Adjacent to the site are both areas of environmental value (with and without SSSI protection) and the 
route of the Solent Way. The use of this site, as proposed, would have a significant detrimental effect on 
the quiet enjoyment of both of these. 
 
Currently the site acts as an environmental buffer between the industrial and residential areas and can be 
used as back-up grazing for the New Forest National Park in winter and other times of bad weather. 
 
At a recent evaluation of employment land, undertaken by the District Council, part of the un-used space 
within the petrochemical complex between the proposed site and Southampton Water has been proposed 
for other employment use. Development of the proposed extraction site would seriously affect the 
probable development of the employment land and could have serious repercussions with respect to 
future local jobs. 
 
We understand that there are also Gas and Oil supply pipes passing through the site which need to be 
protected. 
 
Hardley Lane, a public highway, which cuts the site in half, is the emergency fire route into the industrial 
area and would need to be safeguarded. 
 
The northern part of the site, around Forest Lodge itself, consists of a deep valley which contains a 
historic landscape and with significant archaeological potential. There is a brand new house currently 
under construction on the farm site whose immediate grounds include an ornamental pond. Clearly 
removal of gravel in this area would have major environmental and other effects. 
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·  Hythe library 
·  The Council Offices at The Grove, St Johns Street, Hythe 
·  Online at www.hants.gov.uk/planning-development 
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The Parish Council is planning to hold a public meeting on the 3 December 2007  at 7.30 pm at 
Applemore School when it is hoped that a representative from HCC will attend to answer residents’ 
questions. 
 
The Parish Council believes it is important you have an opportunity to express your views on the proposal 
therefore the following extract from the consultation document sets out the various means of getting your 
views to Hampshire County Council. 
 
The closing date for comments is the 12 December 2007  
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Hampshire County Council 
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